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The Unemployment Compensation Review Commission ("the Commission") is an
independent entity established in Ohio Revised Code Section 4141.06. The
Commission is made up of three commissioners appointed by the Ohio Governor, an
executive team, an administrative team, and a team of attorney hearing officers who
conduct fair due process hearings on appeals of tax and benefits-related
unemployment insurance decisions made by the Ohio Department of Job and Family
Services (ODJFS). Appeals are filed by employers and workers. The Commission is
responsible for two levels of appellate review; the hearing officer decision, or lower
authority level, and the Commission decision, or higher authority review level.

The Commission fulfills the federal unemployment insurance "fair hearings"
requirement of Section 303(a) of the Social Security Act. The federal law requires a
reasonable opportunity for workers who's unemployment claims are denied to be heard
by an impartial tribunal. With respect to benefits-related appeals, typically workers are
unemployed and unrepresented, so appellate hearings are designed to be simple,
speedy, and inexpensive.

The mission of the Commission is to ensure that Ohioans receive fair, impartial, and
expedited hearings on unemployment matters. Our vision is to conduct business with
consistency, in plain language, and to preserve the honor, dignity, and respect of all
those we serve. It is our objective to carry out this vision with fairness, integrity,
efficiency, and consistency.



The total staff size of the Commission is currently 37 employees. This includes three
commissioners appointed by the Ohio Governor, an executive team of three individuals,
21 attorney hearing officers, and 10 administrative employees.

At the height of the pandemic, the Commission employed 75 attorney hearing officers
(including full-time, intermittent, and on-loan staff), as well as 27 administrative staffers
(also made up of full-time, intermittent, and on-loan staff). As the Commission has
returned to a normal, post-pandemic workload and eliminated the backlog, the staff size
has also dramatically declined.

Our caseload in 2018 was 15,071 appeals. Our caseload in 2019 was down to 13,610
appeals. When the pandemic appellate wave reached us, our caseload increased to
24,186 appeals in 2020, 59,142 appeals in 2021, and 30,971 in 2022. In 2023, our
caseload was 18,147 appeals.

In 2024, the Commission will hear approximately 20,000 cases. This number is
significantly higher than our pre-pandemic average of between 13,000 and 15,000
appeals. The post-pandemic "new normal" includes a much greater number of benefit
appeals involving identity verification and denials for failure to timely meet state law
reemployment requirements. Since the Commission is part of the continuum of due
process appeal rights that originate at ODJFS, any increases in their workload and/or
direct certifications of appeals for a lower authority hearing impact the Commission's
caseload, staff size, and budgetary needs.



The Commission is federally funded (ALI 600679). Our current budget is $6.8 million,
as appropriated by the Legislature in H.B. 33. We anticipate the budget to increase
slightly to $6.9 million based on the higher post-pandemic "new normal" appellate
caseloads.






